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comprehensive review as recommended above, we will be requesting that Metrolinx and the project 

consultants update the Draft EIAR to include the two additional areas, their proposed use, and to apply 

the mitigation hierarchy as needed. 

Thank you once again for the opportunity to provide comments on the proposed permit for activities 

that will result in a significant social or economic benefit to Ontario, sought by Metrolinx. Should you 

have any questions, require clarification on any of the above, or wish to meet to discuss our remarks, 

please contact the undersigned at 416.667.6600, Ext. 5281 or at laurie.nelson@trca.ca. 

Sincerely, 

Laurie Nelson, MCIP, RPP 

Director, Policy Planning 

Encl. TRCA Submission to ERO #019·0614, Four Priority Transit Projects 

BY E-MAIL 

cc: 

TRCA: 

Rodney Yee, Project Manager, Metrolinx 

John MacKenzie, Chief Executive Officer 

Sameer Dhalla, Director, Development and Engineering Services 

Beth Williston, Associate Director, Infrastructure Planning and Permits 

Brad Stephens, Senior Manager, Planning Ecology 

Toronto and Region Conservation Authority I 3 

<Original signed by>

Attachment_2:_TRCA_Submission_on_ERO#019-4601



Attachment_2:_TRCA_Submission_on_ERO#019-4601



Attachment_2:_TRCA_Submission_on_ERO#019-4601



In addition to the above efforts of the proponent to minimize impacts, ecological impacts that cannot be 
mitigated should be compensated for to maintain a robust natural heritage system resilient to the impacts 
from the new infrastructure. As a major landowner in the GTA and an agency actively engaged in ecological 
restoration projects, TRCA is well-positioned to provide potential project options and available land to 
facilitate ecosystem compensation. 

Through watershed research, science and expertise, TRCA has developed a number of technical guidance tools 
and strategies that can be used to inform and support the implementation of the ESA permitting process for 
mitigating and compensating species and habitat impacts. TRCA's Guideline for Determining Ecosystem 
Compensation and TRCA's Integrated Restoration Prioritization framework are landscape level approaches to 
identifying ecological impairments, compensating for and improving ecosystem function. While species at risk 
(SAR) are not a focus of these tools, many SAR benefit from these approaches through the main restoration 
objectives that address hydrological processes, natural cover, connectivity, and landforms and soils. 
Complemented by the framework, TRCA's Restoration Opportunities Planning tool is a method to inventory 
feasible ecological restoration projects at the watershed sub-catchment scale that include SAR considerations. 

Accordingly, TRCA infrastructure planning and restoration ecology staff are available to work cooperatively 
with the Ministry and Metrolinx to ensure a natural heritage systems approach to environmental impacts is 
applied throughout the project, which indudes accounting for and minimizing impacts to SAR. TRCA and 
Metrolinx are already working to address issues concerning natural hazards of flooding and erosion risks 
associated with the transit projects, as outlined to MECP in the enclosed March 19, 2020 letter. 

TRCA Recommendations 

On the basis of the above comments, TRCA recommends that: 

1) Metrolinx and the project consultants work collaboratively with TRCA to ensure a systems approach to
natural resource conservation is applied throughout the priority transit projects, including minimizing
species at risk impacts.

2) Opportunities be pursued to coordinate ecosystem compensation with the Endangered Species Act

process for impacts to the natural heritage system that cannot be mitigated.

3) Metrolinx and the project consultants consult with TRCA to identify potential ecosystem compensation
project opportunities on TRCA-owned lands.

Thank you once again for the opportunity to provide comments on the proposed permit for activities that will 
result in a significant social or economic benefit to Ontario, sought by Metrolinx. Should you have any 
questions, require clarification on any of the above, or wish to meet to discuss our remarks, please contact the 
undersigned at 416.667.6290 or at john.mackenzie@trca.ca. 

Sincerely, 

John MacKenzie, M.Sc.(PI) MCIP, RPP 
Chief Executive Officer 

Toronto and Region Conservation Authority I 3 
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4) The scope of early works be limited to typical low risk activities such as land assembly,
staging, stockpiling, in lower risk areas of the project.

5) Should the proposed scope of early works remain as proposed, that a 30% detailed design be
required and reviewed by the government agency review team for the project to confirm
potential impacts, feasibility and mitigation measures prior to the approval of the early works.

6) We recommend that consideration of sustainability strategies such as the placement or use of
soil in nearby projects in support of nearby conservation authority flood and erosion control
projects be considered to reduce GHG emissions be a requirement.

Thank you once again for the opportunity to provide comments on the proposed regulations for how 
the Environmental Assessment process will apply to four priority transit projects in the Greater 
Toronto and Hamilton Area. Should you have any questions, require clarification on any of the above, 
or wish to meet to discuss our comments, please contact the undersigned at 416.667.6290 or at 
john. mackenzie@trca . .92. 

Sincerely, 

John MacKenzie, M.Sc.(PI), MCIP, RPP 
Chief Executive Officer 

BY E-MAIL 
cc: 
TRCA: Laurie Nelson, Director, Policy Planning 

Sameer Dhalla, Director, Development and Engineering Services 
Moranne McDonnell, Director, Restoration and Infrastructure 
Beth Williston, Associate Director, Infrastructure Planning and Permits 
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<Original signed by>
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